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OLD CATTON PARISH COUNCIL , MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING,  
HELD AT 6.30 P.M., ON THURSDAY 14th MAY 2015 

AT THE CHURCH HALL, BLACKSMITHS WAY 
 
PRESENT: Mr B Sabberton-Coe - Chairman 

Councillors – Mrs A Chandler, Mr I Chapman, Mrs L Fawke, Mr B Honess, Mr B 
Palmer, Mr R Tovell, Miss P Wilkin and Mrs J Williams.   

 
Mr K Leggett  – Broadland District Councillor 
Mrs K Vincent – Broadland District Councillor  
PC K Lambert – Norfolk Constabulary  
PCSO S McCue – Norfolk Constabulary 
18 residents 
 

APOLOGIES: Councillors – Mr J Arnott, Mr P Crisp, Mr B Leggett and Mr M Vincent.  
 Chloe Smith MP 
 Norfolk County Councillor Mrs J Leggett  
 Broadland District Councillor Mr S Dunn 
 

The Chairman welcomed everybody to the Annual Parish Meeting.   
 
1. THE MINUTES of the meeting of 22nd May 2014, which had been circulated, were confirmed 

and signed by the Chairman. 
 
2.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL.  
     The Chairman’s report, which had been circulated in the spring edition of the      
     Council’s newsletter, was accepted.  Mr B Sabberton-Coe stated that any questions  
     regarding his report would be taken under public discussion.  
          
3.  ACCOUNTS OF THE YEAR ENDING 31.03.2015.   
     The un-audited accounts were accepted.  She assured all those present that the accounts 

were readily available for inspection in her office and under the Freedom of Information Act 
any resident was allowed to see the accounts.     

 
4.  REPORTS OF REPRESENTATIVES AND ORGANISATIONS.   

 Written reports were received from Catton Park Trust Ltd, Old Catton Society and Norfolk  
 County Councillor Mrs J Leggett (copies of which are attached). 
 
 District Councillor Mr Ken Leggett thanked the Council for allowing him to speak at Council   
 Meeting’s and for everyone’s support at the recent elections.  
 
 District Councillor Mrs Karen Vincent introduced herself and thanked everyone for their   
 support so far.  
 
 The Horticultural Society gave a verbal report.  
 
 It was noted that £118,000 has been raised for MacMillan Cancer Support with some money  
 raised at the annual ring road walk.   
  
 Mrs Ann Chandler gave an update on the Allotments in Spixworth Road.  There are 100  
 allotment holders with approximately 20 on the waiting list.  Allotments are charged at £15.00  
 a year.   
 
 PC Keith Lambert gave an update on crime for the Parish.  He stated that although there  
 were some issues things were quite quiet on the whole.  The Clerk mentioned the anti-social  
 behaviour taking place at Lavaré Park.  Everyone was assured that this was under control  
 and will be dealt with immediately.  PC Lambert and PCSO McCue were thanked for all their  
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 efforts with regard to crime and anti-social behaviour within the Parish.  
 

5.  PUBLIC DISCUSSION. 
A resident stated that there are weeds coming through the footpath in The Warren that was 
laid about a year ago.  It is also cracking.  The Clerk to inform Highways.  

      
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everybody for attending and closed the 
meeting at 7.00pm. 
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